
Northern California Nisei Bowling Federation (NCNBF) 
Serra Bowl 

Sept. 27, 2009 
 
Meeting called to order by President Ron Nomura at 10:20 a.m. 
 
Meeting Attendees – 
Ron Nomura           President                   Tyler Gee              Past President San Francisco 
Mark Yoshinaka     Vice President           Darren Tsumura   Sacramento 
Nancy Yoshimoto   Peninsula                   Karen Jeung         San Jose 
Del Corral               Gilroy 
 
 
Meeting Minutes – 

• The Aug. 8, 2009 meeting minutes were approved. 
o Motion made by Darren Tsumura, seconded by Mark Yoshinaka and 

passed by the Board of Directors. 
 
Treasurer’s Report – 
  Not available 
 
Update – NCNBF Website – Mark Yoshinaka 

• Prior to SJNBA Fuzzy Shimada Tournament 
o Added link to tournament schedule 
o Posted schedule & oil pattern 

• Stockton Nisei 
o Announced that entries are available & that tournament date moved to 

Oct.31/Nov.1 
• Sacramento Nisei Senior Tournament 

o Announced entries are available on website 
• Fremont Nikkei 

o Announce the tournament is moving to 4th Street Bowl  
 

• Continuing to work on the membership data base ran experimental data, uploaded 
bowler information from Tri-City Nisei.  To see basic building blocks functioning 
go to -  http:www.ncnbf.com/members  

 
• Visitor count as of 9/26/09 – 1610 

 
• Feedback Form 

o 5 messages since August – 1 from Vince Itatani from San Jose – 
Responded 9/26/09 

o 4 spam 
 
 
 



• Additional Statistics (since July ’09) 
o Tournament Page visits – San Jose Fuzzy Shimada – 184 
o Entry For Downloads 

 San Jose Fuzzy Shimada – 47 
 Sacramento Senior – 4 

 
Update – San Jose Nikkei Bowling Association – Ron Nomura 

 
Mark Yoshinaka & I attended SJNBA board meeting on August 10th with the hopes of 
persuading the SJNBA to return to the NCNBF. We expressed our regrets for the mishap 
of the past, presented the changes that the Federation was in the middle of implementing 
and that we wanted to unite the Nisei bowling associations/leagues to help with 
tournament participation.  With positive input from Karen Jeung, Mark Tsuchiya, & 
Brandon Hirata we were surprised to find out that a vote was taken that evening and that 
the SJNBA voted to return to the NCNBF. I would like to thank Vince Itatani and the 
SJNBA board for allowing the NCNBF to participate in their meeting.  
 
Open Discussion  

• Funding 
o Discussion on expense to run the NCNBF through a season – A suggestion 

by Darren Tsumura as follows: 
 Food             $100 
 Secretary       $100 
 Treasurer       $100 
 Statistician     $150 
 Webmaster     $225   

            $675 
 

• From the estimate of expense $125 was discussed that each of the six tournaments 
would put in for the services that the NCNBF would provide. Amount would be 
reevaluated at season end. Vote pending on association approval of fee through 
email vote.  Ron Nomura will contact associations/leagues for vote.  In addition 
will talk with - Grace Yamasaki, Lori Neishi, and Louise Utsurogi regarding 
current/future compensation 

 
• Bowler Data 

o Touching back on bowler information for data base, Darren Tsumura 
brought up total games, game scores, and total pin fall to be looked at. 

 
• Bylaws 

o Karen Jeung with some notes from Vince Itatani, reviewed articles of the 
bylaws with discussions, a list of changes (see attached). Vote tabled for 
next meeting. 

 
 
 



Nomination for 2nd Vice President 
 
Due to lack members attending today’s meeting; nominations for 2nd VP will be tabled 
for the next meeting. 
 
Adjournment 
 
The next meeting tentatively scheduled for Sunday, December 6, 2009, 10 a.m. at 4th 
Street Bowl, San Jose. 
Meeting adjourned approx. 2 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Ron Nomura 
NCNBF President 
 
 

                              
 
 

 


